RESOLUTION No. 604
A RESOLUTION RELATING TO POLICE DISPATCH SERVICES

WHEREAS, the City’s service goals establish public safety as a high priority for
citizens of the City of Aurora; and

WHEREAS, the furtherance of these goals requires partnerships and
collaboration with adjacent public safety and private organizations; and

WHEREAS, the City of Aurora is a current user entity of the North Marion
County Communications Center Intergovernmental Agreement under Oregon Revised
Statute 190 for 9-1-1 Call Answering; and

WHEREAS, the City of Aurora acknowledges their financial contribution to
North Marion County Communications Center shall be consistent with the user fee
agreement set forth by the user fee formula cost sharing formula between all law
enforcement agencies supported by the Agency; and

WHEREAS, the fiscal year 2010-2011 user fees shall be prorated based upon the
obligation that the City of Aurora has with Willamette Valley Communications Center;

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED that effective June 21, 2010 that all
dispatch functions for the City of Aurora Police Department shall be transferred to
North Marion County Communications Center in accordance with the
Intergovernmental Agreement.

ADOPTED by the Aurora City Council at a Special City Council meeting held
on Wednesday, June 16, 2010. This resolution is effective June 21, 2010.
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June 10, 2010

Director Gina Audritsh

North Marion County Communications Center
1060 Mt Hood Ave

Woodburn, OR 97071

Subject: Transfer of Dispatch Services

It is the desire and intent of the City of Aurora Police Department to transfer all police dispatch
functions to the North Marion County Communications Center [NORCOM 9-1-1] effective June 30, 2010.

The City of Aurora acknowledges that Aurora Police Department is a current user entity of the North
Marion County Communications Intergovernmental Agreement supported as an Oregon Revised Statute
190 Agency through 9-1-1 call answering and would like to modify the agreement to include dispatch

services.

The City of Aurora is looking forward to expanding our partnership of dispatch services to compliment
the partnership we share with other emergency services such as the Aurora Fire District and neighboring

law enforcement agencies.

We appreciate the open discussions that we have had and the forward planning towards this transition
and appreciate the phased in transition to begin prior to the start of the next fiscal year. We expect to
transition dispatch services from Willamette Valley Communications Center on Monday, June 21, 2010
to North Marion County Communications Center. We will continue to make staff and resources
available to NORCOM staff in cooperation with the transition.

The City of Aurora understands that any financial burden that would be assessed to NORCOM for our
transition of services will be at a cost to the City of Aurora. To date we understand the only costs that
have been identified include those associated with the set up and software implementation for the

Mobile Data Terminals.

Respectfully,



